
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: June 9, 2022
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative.
MINUTES: 
Prior to the meeting Alison Freeman recommended wording changes to the discussion of solar panels at the Transfer Station. Ole Jaeger also suggested a change in the wording referring to the age of solar panels. It is not the age, but really the life span. Those changes were made as well. Alison moved and Ole Jaeger seconded acceptance of the minutes, with the changes recommended. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
As of May 31, 2022, 80.1% of the solid waste budget has been expended. There may be invoices, particularly from the City of Bath and Craig Rogers, that have not been received. Ole noted that the hauling and tipping costs are most likely higher than the $67,771.81. Jim Coombs, Transfer Station Manager, reviewed the NorthCoast invoice for $149.96 for electronic waste. Dave emailed Amanda Campbell, Assistant to the Select Board, to pay the bill. 
Jim ordered safety yellow T-shirts for the staff. 

OPERATIONS:

Jim explained there have been 2 fluorescent bulbs incidents. A resident brought in a bag of broken fluorescent. It took about 2 hours to clean it up. Another resident threw a couple fixtures containing fluorescent bulbs in the bulky waste container. It was difficult to get all the pieces picked up.  Alison said the mercury that might have been in the bulbs probably has escaped prior to being received at the TS and that would not be a concern. She suggested that if someone brings a bag, to keep the pieces in the bag and seal it. Jim said that the staff will attempt to be more diligent on this issue. In the future he may also fence/seal off the contaminated area until the area is clear of the broken glass.
The crew is working well. A new employee is available to substitute. 
Dave Polito is concerned about the lack of State training by the DEP. Only one of 5 employees has received the training. Alison reminded the Committee that she used to do some of the training and then Jim took over doing the training. She asked Jim if he had continued that. Dave said that he is concerned that employees know electric switches, ballasts, and the different light bulbs. Jim has reviewed this knowledge with employees, but he has not documented it. Alison said he needed to do so because she has to note it in the annual report to the DEP.

Dave repaired the metal fishnet behind the bulky waste container. He is in the process of doing the repair on the gate. Hopefully, he will complete the task in the next week. Dave suggested a “thank you” note to Eric Winne for helping with the gate machining. 
OTHER:

Alison is working on the annual report. She was able to get recycling information on donations to Goodwill and Call2Recycle from previous minutes. She did not have the metals information. Jim said 63.24 tons of metal were recycled. She also did not have any recycling amounts from Lincoln County Recycling (LCR). Ole said LCR is supposed to send an end of the year summary of the recycling amounts to the Town Office. Alison will contact Amanda at the Town Office to see if that information has been received. 
Alison attended the presentation of UNH Senior Project Presentation on Georgetown’s Municipal Energy Usage. The conclusion was that solar panels anywhere would not be sufficient to power the Town Office and the Central School. This probably means considering a solar array on the old landfill is no longer an issue.

NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, July 14, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Alison seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


